IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE – MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETING HELD ON 15TH MARCH, 2007

ITEM AND MINUTE NO.
ACTION REQUIRED
RESPONSIBLE OFFICER
UPDATE



81(c) – Falls Clinic
· THAT a further letter be sent to Dr. Mike Burrows (i) indicating that a facility in Irlam and Cadishead had been offered, but had not been taken forward, due to the proposed venue having been deemed unsuitable, (ii) requesting that an explanation be provided as to why the Council Offices were found to be unsuitable for clinical use, and (iii) enquiring as to why, as a facility had previously been offered, alternative venues could not be suggested for consideration.
Claire Edwards


Please see attached response.



81(e) – Cadishead Way Phase 2 – Landscaping
· THAT a response be provided at the next meeting regarding reports that (i) a number of frameworks for new trees had been installed near to Hayes Road, however, no trees had been planted, and (ii) a large area of mud was present at the bottom of Hayes Road where no planting had been undertaken.
Steven Lee
(i) The missing trees are on order.

(ii) The mud is there because the area is to be planted with wildflowers, which have a peculiar planting window outside the remainder of the scheme – when it comes round the area will be seeded.

84(a) – Grass area next to service road at Dudley Road
· THAT the problems that were being caused by vehicles using the grass area, due to the service road being too narrow to allow two car widths, be investigated and a response be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.
Steven Lee
Update to be provided at the Community Committee.

84(b) – Junction at Prospect Road/Liverpool Road
· THAT arrangements be made for the double yellow lines located in the above area to be enforced.

· THAT a response be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee regarding the suggestions that had previously been made in relation to the possibility of Prospect Road being (i) blocked off at the Liverpool Road end, or (ii) made into a one-way street.
Steven Lee

Steven Lee
The parking attendants have been asked to visit the area.

Response to be provided at the Community Committee.

85(b) – Traffic Lights at Fairhills Road
· THAT clarification as to the current position in respect of this scheme be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.
Steven Lee
Detailed design carried out, contract documents almost ready – awaiting final signal design from the UTC.

85(c) – Newsagents near to roundabout, Brookhouse
· THAT arrangements be made for the double yellow lines located in the area to be enforced.
Steven Lee
The parking attendants have been asked to visit the area.

92 – Planning Application - Bungalow
· THAT information be sought in relation to the report that a planning application had been submitted regarding the building of a bungalow, on land opposite the block of land next to the Boat House public house, and details be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.
Neighbourhood Manager
Application refused in 2006.



94 (a) – Good Practice in the Conduct of Community Committee Meetings
· THAT clarification be sought as to the status of the document and a response be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.
Claire Edwards
The document is in the process of being reviewed.
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